
‭Pennridge Greenjackets‬
‭Monthly Meeting Agenda‬

‭March 6, 2024‬

‭1.‬ ‭Call to Order‬
‭●‬ ‭President Hunt called the meeting to order at 8:04pm at the Sellersville Moose Lodge‬
‭●‬ ‭6 board members and 9 members were in attendance‬

‭2.‬ ‭Roll Call‬
‭●‬ ‭President Henry Hunt, Vice President Steve Wampole, Secretary Brian Richardson,‬

‭Football Commissioner Keith Fox, Cheer Commissioner Hannah Rees and Flag‬
‭Commissioner John Andres were present‬

‭●‬ ‭Treasurer John Leatherman was absent‬

‭3.‬ ‭Review and Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes‬
‭●‬ ‭Accepted as submitted‬

‭4.‬ ‭President’s Report (Henry Hunt)‬
‭●‬ ‭The executive board did not meet in person prior to the membership meeting.‬

‭Correspondence occurred via text and phone conversations were used to prepare the‬
‭agenda for the March 6, 2024 meeting.  Topics discussed included:‬
‭●‬ ‭Date/time of the February meeting to accommodate the Pennridge Little League‬

‭safety meeting that was taking place during our typical time slot‬
‭●‬ ‭Met with Ray Wood on February 28, 2024 to transition his Webmaster role to a‬

‭committee format‬
‭●‬ ‭Closing flag registration and opening Fall Football and Cheer Registration on April 1,‬

‭2024 with a $25 discount for early registration during April‬
‭●‬ ‭Status of discussions with coaches to identity HC1 and HC2 (where necessary) at‬

‭each age level‬

‭5.‬ ‭Fundraising Update (Henry Hunt)‬
‭●‬ ‭Next meeting for the Fundraising Committee is being scheduled.  Focus will be:‬

‭▪‬ ‭Registration process for fall tackle, flag and cheer‬
‭▪‬ ‭Firming up dates and action plans for fundraisers for 2024‬

‭6.‬ ‭Treasurer’s Report - Not Applicable‬



‭7.‬ ‭VP’s Report (Steve Wampole)‬
‭●‬ ‭Stack stand will be prepped as soon as the water is turned on‬

‭8.‬ ‭Football Commissioner’s Report (Keith Fox)‬
‭●‬ ‭Current focus is fall registration and finalization of coaching staffs‬

‭9.‬ ‭Cheerleading Commissioner’s Report (Hannah Rees)‬
‭●‬ ‭Spring practice and cheer schedules are being finalized‬
‭●‬ ‭Discussion occurred regarding the “Pennridge Jackets” which is an unrelated cheer‬

‭organization.  Those present discussed the importance of local schools and others being‬
‭aware that the “Pennridge Jackets” are not related to the Greenjackets in order to‬
‭prevent potential confusion regarding insurance certificates, rental agreements, etc.‬

‭●‬ ‭A request was made for cheer representation on the Fundraising Committee.  It was‬
‭determined Commissioner Rees would be added going forward.‬

‭10.‬ ‭Flag Football Commissioner’s Report (John Andres)‬
‭●‬ ‭Currently 199 players and 38 cheerleaders registered from Spring Flag‬
‭●‬ ‭Schedule will be finalized and sent to Secretary Richardson the week of March 11‬‭th‬ ‭so it‬

‭can be shared with the township administration in accordance with the lease terms‬

‭11.‬ ‭Open Items for Discussion / New Business‬
‭●‬ ‭Vice President Wampole indicated the plan is for the first mowing to occur in advance of‬

‭the opening games for flag.‬

‭12.‬ ‭Motion’s / Votes‬
‭●‬ ‭Not applicable‬

‭13.‬ ‭Adjournment‬
‭●‬ ‭A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Passed unanimously.‬
‭●‬ ‭Meeting adjourned at 8:42pm.‬

‭Respectfully submitted,‬

‭Brian Richardson, Secretary‬


